
16 July 2025 

The Hon John-Paul Langbroek MP 
Minister for Education 

The Hon Jarrod Bleijie MP 
Deputy Premier 
Minister for Industrial Relations 

Subject: TPAQ Log of Claims for EB11 + Request for Meeting on Behalf of Members 

Dear Minister Langbroek and Deputy Premier Bleijie, 

I write on behalf of the Teachers’ Professional Association of Queensland (TPAQ) to present 
our Log of Claims (LoC) for the Department of Education State School Teachers’ Certified 
Agreement. You will find this attached. 

This LoC has come from our membership base across Queensland, with regional, suburban 
and metro teachers conveying what they expect to be in the agreement. 

Given the unethical, anti-worker laws passed by the Palaszczuk Government back in 2022, 
of which most of your government’s ministers spoke out against, this LoC is an important 
avenue for thousands of teachers to be heard around the bargaining table. 

With that in mind, we request: 

1. A point-by-point response to our members’ claims listed in the LoC;
2. A meeting with yourselves and the Department of Education Director-General, to

prosecute what our members’ have set out in the LoC;
3. A memorandum to be distributed to all Department of Education employees clearly

stating the fact that everyone will be covered by the same agreement, regardless of
which union/industrial association they are a member of. This should include the
stipulation that pay and conditions won’t differ between unions.

We look forward to your response and thank you in advance for providing thousands of 
teachers with the opportunity to be heard. The QTU is not the voice of all teachers. 

Sincerely, 

Edward Schuller 
Secretary, Teachers Professional Association of Queensland 

Via email: education@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
deputypremier@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
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